
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY, TRADE AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
128 - 10th Avenue SW    PO Box 42525    Olympia, Washington 98504-2525    (360) 725-4000 

 
March 30, 2009 
 
 
 
Mr. Harry Reinert 
Special Projects Manager 
King County 
900 Oakesdale Avenue Southwest 
Renton, Washington 98055-1219 
 
Dear Mr. Reinert: 
 
Thank you for sending the Washington State Department of Community, Trade and Economic 
Development (CTED) the following materials as required under RCW 36.70A.106. Please keep this 
letter as documentation that you have met this procedural requirement. 
 
County of King - Proposed amendments to four King County ordinances amending and adopting 
development regulations which include clarifying when a road is "approved" for purposes of 
recognizing pre-1937 lots, Allowing mailed notice of application to be made by postcard, and 
allowing applicants to request and extension of the time in which approvals are valid. 
 
We have forwarded a copy of this notice to other state agencies for expedited review and comment. If 
one or more state agencies indicate that they will be commenting, then CTED will deny expedited 
review and the standard 60-day review period (from date received) will apply. If this is a draft 
amendment, adopted amendments should be sent to CTED within ten days of adoption and to any 
other state agencies who commented on the draft. 
 
If you have any questions, please call me at 360.725.3056. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ike Nwankwo 
Technical & Financial Assistance Manager 
Growth Management Services 


